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March L2,2024

OnMarch LZ,ZO24,theVersaillesTownCouncil metfortheirregularmonthlymeeting.All council memberswereinattendancealongwith

attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Cheryl and Roger Greiner were present to request roping off the old drive way in front of Pat's Bulk Food on April 8'h to set up for business.

Council unanimously approved.

Ben Sieverding was present for the fire department. He requested some of the LIT Public Funds that the town began receivinS' A special

meeting will take place on March 19th at 6pm to discuss this fund. Ben also noted that the Fire Department will have a crew at the station all

day on April 8'h.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. ltems on the consent agenda were accepted.

The new shut off policy was read and passed the second reading. Council signed the ordinance. The new shut off policy will take effect in June.

Council agreed to close the Friendship State Bank checking account since there have been no transactions for several years. Lynn will draft a

resolution to be signed at the next meetinS. Sarah will transfer the remaining funds

Sarah noted that the website needs to be updated. Rod has completed the updates for Osgood. Council unanimously approved that Rod would

complete the update. During the same time frame, card processing will be switched over to Paycov to be integrated with Boyce to improve

customer experience and payment processing efficiency.

It has been noted that the old Raider Gas property would benefit from curbing. One quote was received. Holly will seek out other quotes.

Sarah gave an audit update. The exit meetings will be scheduled soon.

On April 8,h, town hall will close at noon to accommodate for the eclipse. Employees will work from home.

The Tornado Siren by the Versailles Police Department needs updated. The town will explore funding options.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.
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